Board of Examiners of Psychologists

Minutes – 10/02/2006 

Page 2


	Cannon Building
	STATE OF DELAWARE
	Telephone: (302) 744-4500

	861 Silver Lake Blvd., Suite  203
	DEPARTMENT OF STATE
	Fax: (302) 739-2711

	Dover, Delaware 19904-2467
	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	Website: www.dpr.delaware.gov


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, October 2, 2006 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
November 6, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member, President
Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member, Vice President
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member

Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member
Frank Szczuka, Public Member

Joan McDonough, Public Member
Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Abby Adams, Deputy Attorney General

Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBERS ABSENT
Lisa Gardner, Public Member, Secretary
Hollis Anglin, Public Member

ALSO PRESENT

Dr. Priscilla Putnam, Chairman, DPA Ethics Committee
CALL TO ORDER
Dr. Boston called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the September 11, 2006 minutes for approval. Dr. Hollingsworth made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to approve the minutes as amended.  Motion unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Review Draft of Revision of Rules 10.0 and 13.0
Ms. Adams presented the Board with a draft revision of rules 10.0 and 13.0 dealing with continuing education and license renewal. Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Dr. Hollingsworth to approve rules 10.0 to 10.8 as presented. Motion unanimously carried.

Changes to rule 13.3 would allow licensees to attest to completing their continuing education requirement for the purpose of online renewals. Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Dr. Hollingsworth to approve the rule as presented. Dr. Keyes voted against. Motion carried.
Ms. Adams will amend the draft to include a requirement that psychologists must obtain six hours of continuing education in ethics, and psychological assistants must obtain 3 hours of continuing education in ethics as part of their biennial continuing education requirement.
Review of Tabled Application for Licensure by Reciprocity - Dr. Donna Mabry
The Board reviewed a checklist, submitted by Dr. Mabry in support of her application, which the Ohio Board used for the purpose of evaluating her educational credentials when she was initially licensed. Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szczuka to table the application for course descriptions, a description of the program from the university, and a statement from the university that states the purpose of the program is to prepare and train psychologists as in accordance with rule 6.1.1.2. Motion unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS 

Review of Application to Register Psychological Assistant – Dr. Roger Harrison
The Board reviewed Dr. Sheslow’s application to register Dr. Harrison as his psychological assistant. Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Ms. McDonough to approve Dr. Sheslow’s application. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Application to sit for EPPP Exam – Dr. Jennifer Perry
The Board reviewed Dr. Perry’s application to sit for the EPPP exam. Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Dr. Hollingsworth to table Dr. Perry’s application for a corrected supervisory reference form that shows the correct number of total hours worked and total hours of direct clinical service. Dr. Keyes was absent. Motion carried.

Review of Application to sit for EPPP Exam – Dr. Tennille Warren
The Board reviewed Dr. Warren’s application to sit for the EPPP exam. Dr. Hollingsworth made a motion, seconded by Ms. McDonough to approve Dr. Warren’s application contingent upon receipt of an updated supervisory reference form that indicates the correct to and from dates. Mr. Szczuka objected. Motion carried.

Review of Application to sit for EPPP Exam – Dr. Barbara Caffrey
The Board reviewed Dr. Caffrey’s application to sit for the EPPP exam. The supervision form from Dr. Haworth indicated supervision from October 31, 2005 to August 31, 2006. The Board’s rules require that an applicant complete twelve months of post-doctoral supervision. Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szczuka to table Dr. Caffrey’s application for an updated supervisory reference form that reflects twelve months of post-doctoral supervision. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Application for Licensure – Dr. James Ballard III
The Board reviewed Dr. Ballard’s application for licensure. Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Dr. DiRenzo to table Dr. Ballard’s application for a rewritten application, clarification as to which state(s) he is licensed in, and a new supervisory reference form that documents the number of hours per week that Dr. Adair provided individual supervision. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Application for Licensure – Dr. Tammy King

The Board reviewed Dr. King’s application for licensure. Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Dr. DiRenzo to propose to deny Dr. King’s because the supervisory reference form submitted by Dr. Wanner only documented nine months of the required twelve month post-doctoral supervision requirement. In addition, the Board’s rules require one hour of supervision for every one to ten hours of clinical service. The supervisory reference form reflected only one hour per week of individual supervision for every thirty-five hours of clinical service. Mr. Szczuka voted against. Motion carried.

Review of Application for Licensure by Reciprocity – Dr. Adeline Tryon
The Board reviewed Dr. Tryon’s application for licensure by reciprocity. Dr. DiRenzo made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson to table Dr. Tryon’s application for receipt of verification of her license in good standing from the state of Maryland. Motion unanimously carried.
Checklist for Evaluation of Credentials
The board will review this item at a later meeting date.
Correspondence
There was no correspondence for the Board to review.
Other Business Before the Board (For Discussion Only) 
There was no other business before the Board. 
Public Comment
Dr. Priscilla Putnam, Chairman of the Delaware Psychological Association’s ethics committee, requested that the Board consider adopting rules that would require licensees to complete six hours of courses in ethics as a condition for license renewal. 
Next Meeting Date 

The Board will hold a meeting on November 6, 2006 at 9:00 a.m. in Conference Room “A” of the Cannon Bldg., 861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware, 19904. All present indicated they would attend.
Adjournment

Mr. Szczuka made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried.

There being no further business before the Board the meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II
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